
21 February 2023 

Absolutely Positively 
Wellington City Council 
Me Heke Ki Poneke 

File ref: IRC-4272 

Kia ora­

December Protests 

Thank you for your request made under the Local Government Official Information and Meetings 
Act 1987 (the Act), received on 20 December 2022. You requested the following information: 

1. All communications, reports, documentation, notes, and all other relevant information and
material, in relation to any, and all; orders, requests, operations, commands, complaints,
and anything else that may be relevant to the Wellington City Council, and its
members/employees, involvement with the protests that occurred on the 13th, 14th, and
15th of December, 2022, at Parliament House and why they were involved.

2. The Parking Tickets/Infringements made along Molesworth St, and any/all
communications, information and documentation in relation to the dates mentioned
above.

3. Why orange traffic control cones were still blocking the parking outside of
Parliament grounds after the 13th of December and after the Black Ferns event had
ended?

4. Clarify why the Wellington Police Department assisted two parking wardens in giving out
invalid parking tickets, why this was deemed necessary, who directed this operation to
occur, and why. I would also like all relevant communications, documentation meetings
notes, and all other relevant information and material in relation to this matter.

Wellington City Council has granted your request for information. Please see the below response to 
your request. 

1. All communications, reports, documentation, notes, and all other relevant information

and material, in relation to any, and all; orders, requests, operations, commands,
complaints, and anything else that may be relevant to the Wellington City Council, and
its members/employees, involvement with the protests that occurred on the 13th, 14th,

and 15th of December 2022, at Parliament House and why they were involved.

Below are the documents that fall in scope of your request and my decision to release the 
document. Any redactions made are for privacy reasons under section 7(2)(a) of the Act including 
contact details and vehicle licence plate numbers. These documents are attached to your request. 

Wellington City Council PO Box2199 

Wellington 6140 

New Zealand 

Phone +64 4 499 4444 

Fax +64 4 801 3138 

Wellington.govt.nz 
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Item Document name/description Decision 
1. Emails between WCC and Police Intelligence (09 December) Release 
2. Internal emails between WCC (09 December) Release 
3. 

Emails between WCC and Parliament Security (09 and 12 
December) 

Withheld in full under 
section 7(2)(c)(i) of 
the Act 

4. Internal emails between WCC (09 December) Release 
5. Customer service request – job 34914803 Release 
6. Text exchanges between WCC and Police Release 

2. The Parking Tickets/Infringements made along Molesworth St, and any/all
communications, information and documentation in relation to the dates mentioned
above.

If someone does not pay for parking in a metered space, they are liable to receive a $40 parking 
ticket. If they stay too long in a metered space or in a time restricted space, they will receive a 
parking ticket with a fee depending on the time overstayed.  

If someone parks in a way that's unsafe for pedestrians or other vehicles, they will receive a $60 
fee. Most other parking infringements incur a $40 fee. This includes parking on footpaths. Some 
offences incur a $150 fee, such as parking in an area reserved for disabled people.  

We allow a one calendar month grace period for vehicle owners to renew their Warrant of Fitness 
and vehicle licence (registration) after the date of expiry. After this period, if the vehicle is 
unwarranted or unlicensed, a $200 fee will be issued. 

If an infringement is not paid within 28 days a reminder notice is sent which allows for a further 28 
days to pay the infringement. I have not included these reminder notices in the correspondence, 
as these are a generic response. 

Below is a summary of the 52 infringements issued on Molesworth Street between 13-15 
December. Please note this includes all tickets made on Molesworth Street on the days requested 
and will include tickets not relating to the protest. 

13 December - Infringement details Number 
issued 

Vehicle parked in a clearway 1 
Did not supply any form of approved payment method 2 
Warning for expired registration 1 
Parking for 120 minutes was exceeded by more than 30 minutes 3 
Parking for 120 minutes was exceeded by more than one hour 1 
Parking for 120 minutes was exceeded by more than two hours 1 

Parking for 120 minutes was exceeded by more than four hours 1 
Time paid for was exceeded by up to 30 minutes 2 
Time paid for was exceeded by more than one hour 1 
Total 13 
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14 December - Infringement details Number 
issued 

Did not supply any form of approved payment method 4 
Parking for 120 minutes was exceeded by up to 30 minutes 2 
Parking for 120 minutes was exceeded by more than 30 minutes 2 
Parking for 120 minutes was exceeded by more than one hour 6 
Parking for 120 minutes was exceeded by more than two hours 2 
Parking for 120 minutes was exceeded by more than four hours 1 
Time paid for was exceeded by more than one hour 1 
Expired Warrant of Fitness 1 
Total 19 

15 December - Infringement details Number 
issued 

Did not supply any form of approved payment method 4 
Expired registration 2 
Motorcycle in a parking space for cars only 2 
Parking for 120 minutes was exceeded by less than 30 minutes 1 
Parking for 120 minutes was exceeded by more than 30 minutes 2 

Parking for 120 minutes was exceeded by more than one hour 3 
Parking for 120 minutes was exceeded by more than two hours 1 
Parking for 120 minutes was exceeded by more than four hours 2 
Time paid for was exceeded by up to 30 minutes  1 
Time paid for was exceeded by more than 30 minutes  2 
Total 20 

3. Why were orange traffic control cones still blocking the parking outside of
Parliament grounds after the 13th of December and after the Black Ferns event had
ended?

Parking was reserved on Molesworth Street, Kate Sheppard Place and some parts of Thorndon 
Quay to allow for treaty settlement readings at parliament. This was approved via a Traffic 
Management Plan (TMP) submitted by the office for Māori Crown relations. 

4. Clarify why the Wellington Police Department assisted two parking wardens in giving out
invalid parking tickets, why this was deemed necessary, who directed this operation to
occur, and why.

Police contacted Wellington City Council on Tuesday 13 December to advise of cars parked on the 
footpath which required towing and to ticket any vehicles as required (document five).  

Police again contacted WCC on Wednesday 14 December via text to advise of further parking 
issues which needed addressing.  
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On Thursday 15 December WCC received a request from Police regarding a bus parked in a 
mobility space on Ballance Street, near Molesworth Street. The bus left the park without needing 
a ticket, however officers then ticketed other vehicles nearby as required.   

The texts between the Parking Services Team Leader and Police are attached (item 6). Any other 
discussions took place over the phone to coordinate the timing of officers and to make sure the 
protest site was safe to ticket. The nature of this communication was administrative regarding 
timing, contact details for team members and locations of vehicles.  

Police confirmed that they could provide support to ensure the safety of parking officers while in 
attendance. During the February occupation of Parliament parking staff were subject to abuse and 
threats from protesters, as such we take the safety of our Parking Officers during protests very 
seriously.  

To clarify part of your request, the tickets are valid. Offences are controlled by the following pieces 
of legislation:  

- Land Transport Act 1998
- Land Transport (Road User) Rule 2004
- Traffic and Parking Bylaw 2021
- Maximum fees a council can charge are set out in the Land Transport (Offences and
Penalties) Regulations 1999.

Tickets can be issued in situations such as when someone: 
• doesn’t pay for parking
• overstays the time limit
• parks unsafely – for example, on broken yellow lines or on the footpath
• parks a vehicle on a road with an expired warrant of fitness or licence label.

The process for appealing a ticket can be found on our website Parking - Appealing a parking ticket 
- Wellington City Council

Right of review 
If you are not satisfied with the Council’s response, you may request the Office of the Ombudsman 
to investigate the Council’s decision. Further information is available on the Ombudsman website, 
www.ombudsman.parliament.nz. 

Please note, we may proactively release our response to your request with your personal 
information removed. 

Thank you again for your request, if you have any questions, please feel free to contact me. 

Kind regards 

Claudia Holgate 
Senior Advisor, Official Information 
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Morena Jason,

Thanks for reaching out.

While there is social media commentary indicating support for a protest, we do not have any
confirmed information about a protest on 13 December or that any protest will be unlawful or
disruptive. If we become aware of a planned protest that is unlawful or disruptive, we will let you
know.

Looking at the email chain below I can see you were given advice from Police that a protest was
a possibility; I apologise if we gave you the wrong impression here. While protests are frequently
a possibility in Wellington, as you know they often either don’t eventuate or aren’t unlawful or
disruptive in nature.

Warm regards,

MIntlSy
Intelligence Supervisor
Wellington District Intelligence
M 
E @police.govt.nz

Mon Tues Wed Thurs Fri
✓ ✓ ✓ ✓

✓ = In the office   = Working from home          

From: @police.govt.nz> 
Sent: Friday, 9 December 2022 9:57 am
To: 'Jason.Yorston@wcc.govt.n' <Jason.Yorston@wcc.govt.n>
Cc: @police.govt.nz>; Registry.NIC
<Registry.NIC@police.govt.nz>; intel.wellington <intel.wellington@police.govt.nz>
Subject: FW: [EXTERNAL] FW: Possible protest on the 13th Dec

Item One 



Good Morning Jason,

NZ Police can not release the report to  WCC that you refer to.
The reason is that this report contains details about individuals that are subject to enquires or
cannot be shared for privacy reasons.

Your Wellington District point of contact will remain your primary source of advice regarding
protests.

Rgds

National Manager: Intelligence Analytics Group
National Intelligence Centre

Ext  41401
P  +64 04 9795201
M 
E  

From: Jase Yorston <Jason.Yorston@wcc.govt.nz> 
Sent: Friday, 9 December 2022 8:13 AM
To: Registry.NIC <Registry.NIC@police.govt.nz>
Subject: [EXTERNAL] FW: Possible protest on the 13th Dec

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Mōrena,

I was given some advice around possibly being added to a mail out list around Protest Activity
Scanning Report that is created and managed by this Team. Or, as the Council does not have
seemail accreditation yet, have the ability to see or be shared any information that is permitted
that can be passed to Council.

Ideally it would be great to have this information come to a central point I Council so that we can
respond appropriately to any situations that impact on the city,

I would be more than happy to korero around any opportunity’s that we can make happen to
improve the flow of information around risks to Wellington City.



Ngā mihi nui,

Jason Yorston
Manager – Security Services | Health, Safety and Security | Whakahaumaru
M  | E jason.yorston@wcc.govt.nz

From: Jase Yorston <Jason.Yorston@wcc.govt.nz> 
Sent: Friday, 9 December 2022 7:46 am
To: 

Subject: Possible protest on the 13th Dec

Mōrena All,

I was hoping that someone in SCOPE had some more information around a possible protest on

the 13th December. A member of Council has advised me of the following.



We have received intelligence from the Police this afternoon that there is a possibility of Anti Vax
protestors to protest on 13 December to coincide with the Black Ferns celebration. They are
protesting because of the Court decision regarding the baby at Starship Hospital and using blood
from vaccinated people.

But has no other details.

Do we know anything else?

Ngā mihi nui,

Jason Yorston
Manager – Security Services | Health, Safety and Security | Whakahaumaru
M  | E jason.yorston@wcc.govt.nz

===============================================================

WARNING

The information contained in this email message is intended for the
addressee only and may contain privileged information. It may also be
subject to the provisions of section 50 of the Policing Act 2008, which
creates an offence to have unlawful possession of Police property. If you
are not the intended recipient of this message or have received this
message in error, you must not peruse, use, distribute or copy this
message or any of its contents.

Also note, the views expressed in this message may not necessarily reflect
those of the New Zealand Police. If you have received this message in
error, please email or telephone the sender immediately



From: Paulo Fuiono
To: Kym Fell
Cc: Jase Yorston; David Ensor
Subject: FW: [EXTERNAL] FW: Possible Protest
Date: Friday, 9 December 2022 11:56:38 am
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Importance: High

Hi Kym,

Please see email from the police intel team.

Thanks

Paulo Fuiono (tāne)
City Safety Manager Community Services | Ratonga Whanaungatanga Hapori
Wellington City Council  | Te Kaunihera o Pōneke
M   E paulo.fuiono@wcc.govt.nz | W Wellington.govt.nz | 

The information contained in this email is privileged and confidential and intended for the addressee only.
If you are not the intended recipient, you are asked to respect that confidentiality and not disclose, copy or make use of its
contents.
If received in error you are asked to destroy this email and contact the sender immediately. Your assistance is appreciated.

From: intel.wellington <intel.wellington@police.govt.nz> 
Sent: 09 December 2022 11:20
To: 
Cc: Paulo Fuiono <Paulo.Fuiono@wcc.govt.nz>; 

Subject: RE: [EXTERNAL] FW: Possible Protest

Morena koutou,

Apologies for any confusion. It appears one of our team may have been unclear their messaging
and we have already been in contact with Jason Yorston at WCC as he was also inquiring.

Here is the same message I sent through to Jason Yorston earlier this morning:

“While there is social media commentary indicating support for a protest, we do not have any
confirmed information about a protest on 13 December or that any protest will be unlawful or
disruptive. If we become aware of a planned protest that is unlawful or disruptive, we will let you
know.

Item two 



“Looking at the email chain below I can see you were given advice from Police that a protest was a
possibility; I apologise if we gave you the wrong impression here. While protests are frequently a
possibility in Wellington, as you know they often either don’t eventuate or aren’t unlawful or
disruptive in nature.”

Paulo, I apologise again for any confusion here.

Warm regards,

From: 
Sent: Friday, 9 December 2022 11:16 am
To: intel.wellington <intel.wellington@police.govt.nz>
Cc: Paulo Fuiono <Paulo.Fuiono@wcc.govt.nz>; 

Subject: RE: [EXTERNAL] FW: Possible Protest

Kia ora Intel,

See the email thread below. I’m not sure who in police advised that the group plan on disrupting
the Back Ferns event. Can a scan and/or contact be made with the anti vax group to determine
their intent and plans.

Ngā mihi,
Jason

From: Paulo Fuiono <Paulo.Fuiono@wcc.govt.nz> 
Sent: Friday, 9 December 2022 9:53 AM
To: 
Subject: [EXTERNAL] FW: Possible Protest

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Hey mate, as discussed are you able to provide some intel about this Anti-vax protest on Tuesday
13/12 please.

Thanks

Paulo Fuiono (tāne)
City Safety Manager Community Services | Ratonga Whanaungatanga Hapori
Wellington City Council  | Te Kaunihera o Pōneke
M   E paulo.fuiono@wcc.govt.nz | W Wellington.govt.nz | 

The information contained in this email is privileged and confidential and intended for the addressee only.
If you are not the intended recipient, you are asked to respect that confidentiality and not disclose, copy or make use of its
contents.



If received in error you are asked to destroy this email and contact the sender immediately. Your assistance is appreciated. 

From: Kym Fell <Kym.Fell@wcc.govt.nz> 

Sent: 09 December 2022 08:26 

To: Margo Ray <Margo Ray@wcc govt oz>; Jase Yorston <Jason Yorston@wcc govt oz>; Paulo 

Fuiono <Paulo.Fuiono@wcc.govt.nz>; David Ensor <David.Ensor@wcc.govt.nz>; Hannah Brackley 

<Hannah.Brackley@wcc.govt.nz>; Stephen Blackburn <Stephen.Blackburn@wcc.govt.nz>; Phil 

Wood <Phil.Wood@wcc.govt.nz> 

Cc: Kevin Black <Kevin.Black@wcc.govt.nz>; Chris Tchernegovski 

<Chris.Tchernegovski@wcc.govt.nz>; Richard Maclean <Richard.MacLean@wcc.govt.nz>; Gisella 

Carr <Gisella.Carr@wcc.govt.nz>; Sehai Orgad <Sehai.Orgad@wcc.govt.nz> 

Subject: RE: Possible Protest 

Thanks Chris -

Who is organising this event- ls it wee led or NZRU? 

Is there anything we need to do from a Council perspective to support a safe event? 

Any intel appreciated 

Nga mihi, Kym 

From: Chris Tchernegovski <Chris.Tchernegovski@wcc.govt.nz> 

Sent: Friday, 9 December 2022 8:04 am 

To: Kym Fell <Kym Fell@wcc govt oz>; Margo Ray <Margo Ray@wcc govt oz>; Kevin Black 

<Kevin.Black@wcc.govt.nz>; Jase Yorston <Jason.Yorston@wcc.govt.nz> 

Subject: RE: Possible Protest 

Nothing at this stage. 

At a regular catch up yesterday Police advised a group has made a threat to disrupt the Black ferns 

celebration, and they advised that this group always follows through. 

We will stay in touch with them, but also thought it better to pass it on now. 

Nga mihi 

Chris T chemegovski 

Operations Manager I COO-Parking Services I Wellington City Council 
P-
E Chris.Tchernegovski@wcc.govt.nz I W Wellington.govt.nz I I 

The information contained in this email is privileged and confidential and intended for the addressee only. 



If you are not the intended recipient, you are asked to respect that confidentiality and not disclose, copy or make use of its 

contents. 
If received in error you are asked to destroy this email and contact the sender immediately. Your assistance is appreciated. 

From: Kym Fell <Kym.Fell@wcc.govt.nz> 

Sent: Friday, 9 December 2022 6:35 am 

To: Margo Ray <Margo.Ray@wcc.govt.nz>; Chris Tchernegovski 

<Chris.Tchernegovski@wcc.govt.nz>; Kevin Black <Kevin.Black@wcc.govt.nz>; Jase Yorston 

<Jason.Yorston@wcc.govt.nz> 

Subject: Re: Possible Protest 

Do we have anymore intel such as the number of protesters, their start and finish location etc? 

Get Outlook for iOS 

From: Margo Ray <Margo.Ray@wcc.govt.nz> 

Sent: Thursday, December 8, 2022 3:31:14 PM 

To: Chris Tchernegovski <Chris.Tchernegovski@wcc.govt.nz>; Kym Fell <Kym.Fell@wcc.govt.nz>; 

Kevin Black <Kevin.Black@wcc.govt.nz>; Jase Yorston <Jason.Yorston@wcc.govt.nz> 

Subject: RE: Possible Protest 

Thanks Chris. 

From: Chris Tchernegovski <Chris.Tchernegovski@wcc.govt.nz> 

Sent: Thursday, 8 December 2022 3:29 pm 

To: Kym Fell <Kym.Fell@wcc.govt.nz>; Kevin Black <Kevin.Black@wcc.govt.nz>; Jase Yorston 

<Jason.Yorston@wcc.govt.nz> 

Cc: Margo Ray <Margo.Ray@wcc.govt.nz> 

Subject: Possible Protest 

Good Afternoon Kym, Kevin & Jase, 

We have received intelligence from the Police this afternoon that there is a possibility of Anti Vax 

protestors to protest on 13 December (Sorry Jase got the date wrong when I called you) to 

coincide with the Black Ferns celebration. They are protesting because of the Court decision 

regarding the baby at Starship Hospital and using blood from vaccinated people. 

Sorry we have no further details at this stage. 

Nga mihi 



Chris Tchernegovski
Operations Manager | COO-Parking Services | Wellington City Council
P 
E Chris.Tchernegovski@wcc.govt.nz | W Wellington.govt.nz |   | 

The information contained in this email is privileged and confidential and intended for the addressee only.
If you are not the intended recipient, you are asked to respect that confidentiality and not disclose, copy or make use of its
contents.
If received in error you are asked to destroy this email and contact the sender immediately. Your assistance is appreciated.

===============================================================

WARNING

The information contained in this email message is intended for the
addressee only and may contain privileged information. It may also be
subject to the provisions of section 50 of the Policing Act 2008, which
creates an offence to have unlawful possession of Police property. If you
are not the intended recipient of this message or have received this message
in error, you must not peruse, use, distribute or copy this message or any
of its contents.

Also note, the views expressed in this message may not necessarily reflect
those of the New Zealand Police. If you have received this message in error,
please email or telephone the sender immediately



From: Kym Fell
To: Stephen Blackburn; Jase Yorston; Margo Ray; Paulo Fuiono; David Ensor; Hannah Brackley; Phil Wood
Cc: Kevin Black; Chris Tchernegovski; Richard MacLean; Gisella Carr; Sehai Orgad
Subject: RE: Possible Protest
Date: Friday, 9 December 2022 1:02:16 pm
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Thanks all – Have a great weekend

From: Stephen Blackburn <Stephen.Blackburn@wcc.govt.nz> 
Sent: Friday, 9 December 2022 12:34 pm
To: Jase Yorston <Jason.Yorston@wcc.govt.nz>; Kym Fell <Kym.Fell@wcc.govt.nz>; Margo Ray
<Margo.Ray@wcc.govt.nz>; Paulo Fuiono <Paulo.Fuiono@wcc.govt.nz>; David Ensor
<David.Ensor@wcc.govt.nz>; Hannah Brackley <Hannah.Brackley@wcc.govt.nz>; Phil Wood
<Phil.Wood@wcc.govt.nz>
Cc: Kevin Black <Kevin.Black@wcc.govt.nz>; Chris Tchernegovski
<Chris.Tchernegovski@wcc.govt.nz>; Richard MacLean <Richard.MacLean@wcc.govt.nz>; Gisella
Carr <Gisella.Carr@wcc.govt.nz>; Sehai Orgad <Sehai.Orgad@wcc.govt.nz>
Subject: RE: Possible Protest

SPORTNZ and Chameleon have meet this morning with Parliamentary security and the Police about
arrangements
They report
It is currently thought that the protest will if it goes ahead in fact start after the Black Ferns public
event in the precinct. They will meet again on Monday to update.

Ngā mihi nui

Stephen Blackburn
Manager City Events | Creative Capital | Wellington City Council
P 04 803 8025 | M 
E stephen.blackburn@wcc.govt.nz | W Wellington.govt.nz

From: Jase Yorston <Jason.Yorston@wcc.govt.nz> 
Sent: 09 December 2022 12:19

Item four



To: Stephen Blackburn <Stephen.Blackburn@wcc.govt.nz>; Kym Fell <Kym.Fell@wcc.govt.nz>;
Margo Ray <Margo.Ray@wcc.govt.nz>; Paulo Fuiono <Paulo.Fuiono@wcc.govt.nz>; David Ensor
<David.Ensor@wcc.govt.nz>; Hannah Brackley <Hannah.Brackley@wcc.govt.nz>; Phil Wood
<Phil.Wood@wcc.govt.nz>
Cc: Kevin Black <Kevin.Black@wcc.govt.nz>; Chris Tchernegovski
<Chris.Tchernegovski@wcc.govt.nz>; Richard MacLean <Richard.MacLean@wcc.govt.nz>; Gisella
Carr <Gisella.Carr@wcc.govt.nz>; Sehai Orgad <Sehai.Orgad@wcc.govt.nz>
Subject: RE: Possible Protest

Mōrena All,

This is the info I have recived from Police Intelligence today,

Morena Jason,

Thanks for reaching out.

While there is social media commentary indicating support for a protest, we do not have any
confirmed information about a protest on 13 December or that any protest will be unlawful or
disruptive. If we become aware of a planned protest that is unlawful or disruptive, we will let you
know.

Looking at the email chain below I can see you were given advice from Police that a protest was a
possibility; I apologise if we gave you the wrong impression here. While protests are frequently a
possibility in Wellington, as you know they often either don’t eventuate or aren’t unlawful or
disruptive in nature.

Warm regards,

Intelligence Supervisor
Wellington District Intelligence
M 0
E @police.govt.nz

Mon Tues Wed Thurs Fri
✓ ✓ ✓ ✓

✓ = In the office   = Working from home          

Ngā mihi nui,

Jason Yorston
Manager – Security Services | Health, Safety and Security | Whakahaumaru
M  | E jason.yorston@wcc.govt.nz



From: Stephen Blackburn <Stephen.Blackburn@wcc.govt.nz> 
Sent: 09 December 2022 08:36
To: Kym Fell <Kym.Fell@wcc.govt.nz>; Margo Ray <Margo.Ray@wcc.govt.nz>; Jase Yorston
<Jason.Yorston@wcc.govt.nz>; Paulo Fuiono <Paulo.Fuiono@wcc.govt.nz>; David Ensor
<David.Ensor@wcc.govt.nz>; Hannah Brackley <Hannah.Brackley@wcc.govt.nz>; Phil Wood
<Phil.Wood@wcc.govt.nz>
Cc: Kevin Black <Kevin.Black@wcc.govt.nz>; Chris Tchernegovski
<Chris.Tchernegovski@wcc.govt.nz>; Richard MacLean <Richard.MacLean@wcc.govt.nz>; Gisella
Carr <Gisella.Carr@wcc.govt.nz>; Sehai Orgad <Sehai.Orgad@wcc.govt.nz>
Subject: RE: Possible Protest

Absolutely.

From: Kym Fell <Kym.Fell@wcc.govt.nz> 
Sent: 09 December 2022 08:33
To: Stephen Blackburn <Stephen.Blackburn@wcc.govt.nz>; Margo Ray <Margo.Ray@wcc.govt.nz>;
Jase Yorston <Jason.Yorston@wcc.govt.nz>; Paulo Fuiono <Paulo.Fuiono@wcc.govt.nz>; David
Ensor <David.Ensor@wcc.govt.nz>; Hannah Brackley <Hannah.Brackley@wcc.govt.nz>; Phil Wood
<Phil.Wood@wcc.govt.nz>
Cc: Kevin Black <Kevin.Black@wcc.govt.nz>; Chris Tchernegovski
<Chris.Tchernegovski@wcc.govt.nz>; Richard MacLean <Richard.MacLean@wcc.govt.nz>; Gisella
Carr <Gisella.Carr@wcc.govt.nz>; Sehai Orgad <Sehai.Orgad@wcc.govt.nz>
Subject: RE: Possible Protest

Thanks Stephen – It is important that they (Chameleon Events) have a plan in place around event
disruption – They should liaise closely with the Police.
If we can ensure any further intel is shared between now and Tuesday then this would be
appreciated.

Can Jase and Paulo have an internal briefing to make sure we have all bases covered.

Best to be prepared

Nga mihi, Kym

From: Stephen Blackburn <Stephen.Blackburn@wcc.govt.nz> 
Sent: Friday, 9 December 2022 8:28 am
To: Kym Fell <Kym.Fell@wcc.govt.nz>; Margo Ray <Margo.Ray@wcc.govt.nz>; Jase Yorston
<Jason.Yorston@wcc.govt.nz>; Paulo Fuiono <Paulo.Fuiono@wcc.govt.nz>; David Ensor
<David.Ensor@wcc.govt.nz>; Hannah Brackley <Hannah.Brackley@wcc.govt.nz>; Phil Wood
<Phil.Wood@wcc.govt.nz>
Cc: Kevin Black <Kevin.Black@wcc.govt.nz>; Chris Tchernegovski
<Chris.Tchernegovski@wcc.govt.nz>; Richard MacLean <Richard.MacLean@wcc.govt.nz>; Gisella
Carr <Gisella.Carr@wcc.govt.nz>; Sehai Orgad <Sehai.Orgad@wcc.govt.nz>
Subject: RE: Possible Protest

The event is led by SPORTNZ and is being produced by Chameleon Events. I am meeting with them
at 9am and can pass on information



From: Kym Fell <Kym.Fell@wcc.govt.nz> 
Sent: 09 December 2022 08:26
To: Margo Ray <Margo.Ray@wcc.govt.nz>; Jase Yorston <Jason.Yorston@wcc.govt.nz>; Paulo
Fuiono <Paulo.Fuiono@wcc.govt.nz>; David Ensor <David.Ensor@wcc.govt.nz>; Hannah Brackley
<Hannah.Brackley@wcc.govt.nz>; Stephen Blackburn <Stephen.Blackburn@wcc.govt.nz>; Phil
Wood <Phil.Wood@wcc.govt.nz>
Cc: Kevin Black <Kevin.Black@wcc.govt.nz>; Chris Tchernegovski
<Chris.Tchernegovski@wcc.govt.nz>; Richard MacLean <Richard.MacLean@wcc.govt.nz>; Gisella
Carr <Gisella.Carr@wcc.govt.nz>; Sehai Orgad <Sehai.Orgad@wcc.govt.nz>
Subject: RE: Possible Protest

Thanks Chris –

Who is organising this event – Is it WCC led or NZRU?
Is there anything we need to do from a Council perspective to support a safe event?

Any intel appreciated

Nga mihi, Kym

From: Chris Tchernegovski <Chris.Tchernegovski@wcc.govt.nz> 
Sent: Friday, 9 December 2022 8:04 am
To: Kym Fell <Kym.Fell@wcc.govt.nz>; Margo Ray <Margo.Ray@wcc.govt.nz>; Kevin Black
<Kevin.Black@wcc.govt.nz>; Jase Yorston <Jason.Yorston@wcc.govt.nz>
Subject: RE: Possible Protest

Nothing at this stage.

At a regular catch up yesterday Police advised a group has made a threat to disrupt the Black ferns
celebration, and they advised that this group always follows through.

We will stay in touch with them, but also thought it better to pass it on  now.

Ngā mihi

Chris Tchernegovski
Operations Manager | COO-Parking Services | Wellington City Council
P 
E Chris.Tchernegovski@wcc.govt.nz | W Wellington.govt.nz |   | 

The information contained in this email is privileged and confidential and intended for the addressee only.
If you are not the intended recipient, you are asked to respect that confidentiality and not disclose, copy or make use of its
contents.
If received in error you are asked to destroy this email and contact the sender immediately. Your assistance is appreciated.



From: Kym Fell <Kym.Fell@wcc.govt.nz> 
Sent: Friday, 9 December 2022 6:35 am
To: Margo Ray <Margo.Ray@wcc.govt.nz>; Chris Tchernegovski
<Chris.Tchernegovski@wcc.govt.nz>; Kevin Black <Kevin.Black@wcc.govt.nz>; Jase Yorston
<Jason.Yorston@wcc.govt.nz>
Subject: Re: Possible Protest

Do we have anymore intel such as the number of protesters, their start and finish location etc? 

Get Outlook for iOS

From: Margo Ray <Margo.Ray@wcc.govt.nz>
Sent: Thursday, December 8, 2022 3:31:14 PM
To: Chris Tchernegovski <Chris.Tchernegovski@wcc.govt.nz>; Kym Fell <Kym.Fell@wcc.govt.nz>;
Kevin Black <Kevin.Black@wcc.govt.nz>; Jase Yorston <Jason.Yorston@wcc.govt.nz>
Subject: RE: Possible Protest

Thanks Chris.

From: Chris Tchernegovski <Chris.Tchernegovski@wcc.govt.nz> 
Sent: Thursday, 8 December 2022 3:29 pm
To: Kym Fell <Kym.Fell@wcc.govt.nz>; Kevin Black <Kevin.Black@wcc.govt.nz>; Jase Yorston
<Jason.Yorston@wcc.govt.nz>
Cc: Margo Ray <Margo.Ray@wcc.govt.nz>
Subject: Possible Protest

Good Afternoon Kym, Kevin & Jase,

We have received intelligence from the Police this afternoon that there is a possibility of Anti Vax
protestors to protest on 13 December (Sorry Jase got the date wrong when I called you) to
coincide with the Black Ferns celebration. They are protesting because of the Court decision
regarding the baby at Starship Hospital and using blood from vaccinated people.

Sorry we have no further details at this stage.

Ngā mihi

Chris Tchernegovski
Operations Manager | COO-Parking Services | Wellington City Council
P 
E Chris.Tchernegovski@wcc.govt.nz | W Wellington.govt.nz |   | 



The information contained in this email is privileged and confidential and intended for the addressee only. 

If you are not the intended recipient, you are asked to respect that confidentiality and not disclose, copy or make use of its 

contents. 

If received in error you are asked to destroy this email and contact the sender immediately. Your assistance is appreciated. 



Actual start at:

Actual durat on:

Worker durat on:

Off cer Number:

Counc l compla nt number:

Descr pt on:

Rego, Make, Model, Colour:

Outcome:

Offence:

Tow call t me BC:

Tow Company Used (BC) :

Truck On-S te T me (BC):

Dr ver Returned (BC):

:

:

:

:

:

≫ Job Information

523982, Complaint about how a Vehicle is parked

Tuesday, 13th December 2022, 11:31AM

1 hours and 46 minutes

1 hours and 46 minutes

≫Custom Fields

579/606

Job Details

523982

Blocking footpath  from Wellington Police advised they have been
getting reports of vehicles parking on the footpath by parliament on
Molesworth St. Requested assistance from WCC officers to ticket any
vehicles that are parked there now and to dissuade any others. Advised it
may be in relation to the blackferns parade/press conference/celebration
happening today. Please attend.

Issued ticket & Tow (BC) removed by owner

Parked on Footpath

Towing Details (BC)

2022-12-13 12:31 PM

NTFURY-Jamiesons

2022-12-13 12:43 PM

2022-12-13 12:41 PM

≫Notes

Address: 1 MOLESWORTH STREET, Pipitea-Thorndon Open in Google Maps:
https://www.google.com/maps/search/?api=1&query=-
41.27759078496773,174.77761473726167

VWORK Officer Number: 579/606

VWORK *Attended time: Tuesday,13 December 2022 11:45:31

VWORK At: Tuesday,13 December 2022 11:45:31 The outcome of the
inspection found vehicle(s): Issued ticket & Tow (BC) removed by owner The
offense was: Parked on Footpath

VWORK Outcome: Issued ticket & Tow (BC) removed by owner Offence:
Parked on Footpath Vehicle: WS7681 NBP182 Driver return time, bc:

Job 34914803 Status Report
Assigned to: CBD - Comms

Item five 



Compla nt Locat on, (PO En Route) :
Tuesday Dec 13  11:31AM

Ons te at Compla nt (H&S Check) :
Tuesday Dec 13  11:45AM

Job Complete :
Tuesday Dec 13  1:17PM

Tuesday,13 December 2022 12:41:00 Tow Company: NTFURY-Jamiesons
*Job Complete: Tuesday,13 December 2022 13:17:40

≫Steps

1 MOLESWORTH STREET, Pipitea-Thorndon

≫Tags

Ran at: 26 Jan 2023 at 16:49 UTC+1300



Item Six 
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More than happy to 
assist your team if 
needed so we can 
get the job down. I'm 
outside high court 
now with plenty of 
staff. 

I will get these 
officers a break then 
come back 

Meet steps 
parliament and we 
can go down as one 
big team. Keen to see 
some tickets dished 
out. 

All good 

0 [rcli Text message @ �

111 0 < 
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There may be a 
number of overstays 
later but at this stage 
we don't know if they 
are protest vehicles 

Thursday, 15 Dec • 1 :30 pm 

enior 
parking officer 

I tried text/calling to 
push out timing to 
1415 

Ok 

15 Dec, 1:54 pm • SMS 

I!!! Attach recent photo 

© @. !Text message Q .g, 

Ill 0 < 
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that you have 
missed a call from 

at 
12:06 on 13/12.

Thursday, 15 Dec • 10:45 am 

This is from 
wee Parking. We 
have Police request 
for bus on mobility 
park for protester 48 
Ballance. I'm on-

Sorry mate not in the 
office. Do u still need 
pol ice support 



Ok. 

Ok for now as bus 
has left mobility park. 
I'd Police want us to 
attend later due to 
overstays probably 
easier for it to come 
to me. 

Thursday, 15 Dec • 1 :08 pm 

Hi I have 
not heard back et. 
Regards. 

I have escalated this. 
You should be getting 
a call soon 

� 
15 Dec, 1:12 � 




